VACC Ride to inspect north end of Canada Line Bridge - Apr 12, 2008
The assessment ride notes were put together by knowledgeable members of the VACC Van/UBC Committee however the VACC doesn't necessarily endorse all recommendations in them. For further information, please contact Committee Chair, Lisa Slakov at lslakov@telus.net.
We met at Starbucks at Cambie and 39th Ave. Terry generously provided everyone with coffee. We then made our way down Ontario Street. On passing the location of the new Canadian Tire, we lamented the effect on the Ontario Street Bikeway.

We checked Kent South west of Ontario and confirmed that it was blocked by an industrial site. We then proceeded to the Canada Line Bridge and observed that the beautiful ped/bike deck would terminate just south of Kent Ave S. Gertjan suggested that the best way to proceed toward Ontario Street would be to lay a path between the railway track and neighbouring industrial site. None of us liked the plan for a spiral-type connection from street level to the bridge deck.

We discussed how the bike path might continue at elevation and concluded that this would be difficult to achieve, partly because the bike deck was on the west side of the bridge, thereby necessitating a path under the bridge deck and then rising again to go over the railway track and Kent Ave. N.

We agreed that a level crossing of the tracks at Cambie would be essential and that this should be installed as quickly as possible. (Not discussed but added by your reporter: It would be good to have the last bit of the bridge access be parallel to the bridge and drop down at Kent Ave. S. so that a northbound cyclist could proceed straight across the tracks and up Cambie Street.)

We then proceeded to the Ash St railway crossing. Eventually, a bike path should be created parallel to the railway, either on the north or south side of the tracks heading west to meet up with Cypress and future Arbutus Corridor bikeway. We then proceeded up Cambie Street to check out the station area. Our understanding is that bike lanes would be added to this section of Cambie. We also puzzled on how the Marine Drive crossing would work, since the bike path on Cambie would be on the east side of the Canada Line guideway.

We then went back to Kent Ave N and proceeded to Heather. This section would definitely require widening or require an off road bike path. We then proceeded up Heather and puzzled over how the bike crossing at Marine Drive would work. Bonnie suggested a good alternative to existing plans - that the stop line on Marine westbound simply be placed at the east side of Heather.

We then proceeded to 64th Ave to inspect the Canada Line portal and the location of the bike path beside Cambie.

